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CLUB CONTACTS: 

 

 

STAY CONNECTED 
 and up-to-date on all the social,  

dining, golf and tennis events your  
Club has to offer by following us  

on Facebook, Instagram, the  
Club App, and on our website at                                   

www.ccofpaducah.com 

 
Smartphone App  

 

 

Board of Directors  

 
Krista Lea 

President 
Racquets Chairwoman 

kristarlea@gmail.com 

 
Dr. Chad Bassi 

Golf Chairman 
chad.bassi@gmail.com 

 
Mark Curtis 

Finance Chairman 
mtcurtis72@comcast.net 

 
Michael Martin 
House Chairman 

michaelm@mtginsurance.com 

 
Chris Miller 

Membership Chairman 
christopherl.miller86@gmail.com 

 
Elliot Treece 

Greens Chairman 
elliottreece@stifel.com 

 
Mike Karnes 
Past President 

mkarnes@wwlcpa.com 

HOURS OF 

OPERATION: 

Club Office 
(270) 554-7914 option 4 
Mon-Fri  8:00am - 4:30pm 
 
Dining Room 
(270) 554-7914 option 3 
(270) 448-3463 
Tues-Fri  11:00am-9:00pm 
Sat  10:30am-9:00pm 
Sun 10:30am-8:00pm 
Closed on Mondays. 
 
Golf Shop 
golfshop@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 554-5330 option 5 
Tues-Sun  9:00am - 6:00pm 
Closed on Mondays. 
 
Racquets /Fitness Center 
ccptennis@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 554-7065 
Mon 7:30am-2:00pm & 5:00pm-8:00pm 
Tues 7:30am-2:00pm 
Wed 7:30am-2:00pm 
Thur 7:30am-2:00pm 
Fri  7:30am-2:00pm 
Sat 8:00am-2:00pm 
Sun Closed 
 
Pool 
10:00am-8:00pm  Daily 
 
Snack Bar 
11:00am-7:00pm  Daily 
 
 

Michael Methot, CCM 
General Manager 
mmethot@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6594 
 

Angie Skees 
Office Manager 
askees@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6590 
 

Whitney Stone-Leyhue 
Dining Room Supervisor 
Event Coordinator 
wstone@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6597 
 

Wade Simpson 
Executive Chef 
wsimpson@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6596 
 

Chad Martin, PGA 
Director of Golf 
cmartin@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6595 
 

Shannon Watson, CGCS 
Course Superintendent 
swatson@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 554-0468 
 

Oscar Imhof 
Director of Racquets 
oimhof@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 448-6598 
 

Bill Gaia 
Facilities Manager 
mntc@ccofpaducah.com 
(270) 554-7914  Ext. 118 



 

 

Hello CCP Membership!  

 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Memorial Day! A heartfelt 
thank you to all who have served our country.  

 

It feels like summer at the Club! The golf course is beautifully 
green and full of life. The tee sheet seems to get busier by the 
day. Chad and team have so many great events planned for 
golf. I would love to see an increase in our ladies playing. You 
may or may not know, but I love to golf, and I hope to have 
more ladies join me. A ladies golf evening has been planned 
for June 11th. I think this will be a lot of fun and it is for all skill 
levels. Please give it a try!  

 

The pool is now open with added shade, per member request. 
It is really looking great. Summer tennis camps will be up and 
running soon. Oscar has a fun summer planned for our     
juniors! Be on the lookout for the addition of outdoor pickleball 

courts, as we repurpose one of our unused clay courts. The 
use of clay courts for pickleball has picked up traction further 
south, so we are going to give it a try at the Club.  

 

As we get busier with summer, please remember to RSVP for 
events and make dining reservations. We are still dealing with 
staff shortages, so this will make planning easier and your 
experience more enjoyable. Thank you for your membership 
and please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions or 
concerns.  

 

Krista  

 President’s Message 
KRISTA LEA 

Yoko once said, “summer is not just a season, but a state of 
mind,” and I’m happy that pool season is underway. Kudos to 
both the Maintenance and Grounds teams for their efforts these 
past few months getting the operation up and running. Although 
the rain impeded upon them finishing their final punch lists, they 
got the facility functional just in time for opening day. Although 
the weather didn’t cooperate on Friday, temperatures            
transitioned, and we hosted many of you throughout the        
remainder of the weekend to include the Memorial Day         
festivities. 
 

To ensure a safe, enjoyable, and family-friendly environment, I 
ask that you please comply with below each visit: 
 

Registration and Sign-In: All members, their families, and 
guests must register at the check-in desk located at the pool 
entrance and record their name (s) and club membership    
number prior to utilizing the pool. All guests must be noted and a 
fee of $10 per person will be charged to your account. 
 

Food & Beverage: All food & beverages must be purchased 
from the Club. Any outside items will not be permitted anywhere 
within the pool or surrounding areas. Snacks and “sippy cups” 
for small children are permitted. 
 

Attire: Swim attire is always required. Proper non-swimwear or 
cover-ups are required when leaving or entering the pool, as 
well as all areas throughout the clubhouse. 
 

Group Gatherings and Parties: All events must be scheduled 
and approved by the Event Coordinator. No parties should be 
held without prior planning and guest fees will be incurred for 
any non-member attendee. 
 

For the complete list of Pool Rules, please visit the website. The 
team appreciates your cooperation and attention to this matter, 
many thanks in advance. As a friendly reminder, the hours are 
as follows: 
 

Pool: Open daily from 10:00am-8:00pm unless otherwise noted. 
Cabana: Open daily from 11:00am-7:00pm, seven days a week. 
 

I know there are several members who prefer to swim laps prior 
to opening, and that will still be an option this season. Prior to 
doing so, please stop by the Administrative Office to complete a 
Swim Waiver. Lap swimmers must be over 16 years of age to 
gain access outside of normal operating hours and the pool gate 
will be opened each morning by 8:00am. 
 

Further, as mentioned in a few of my recent communications, 
we will be participating in the Summer Swim League, and those 
practices will be here at the Club on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 
and Thursdays from 9:15am-10:00am prior to the pool opening, 
so please plan accordingly. 
 

Now that opening weekend is in the rearview, please note that 
in a few short weeks and when there is a good stretch of   
weather, the Pool will be closed for a day to wrap up the work 
and get things in tip-top shape for the remainder of the summer. 
The team looks forward to the membership enjoying this 
spruced up amenity all summer long! 

General Manager’s Message 
MICHAEL METHOT, CCM 



 

 

It has been encouraging to see all the new and long-time    
members using the Club so frequently in the past month, and I 
hope that trend continues as we head into the warmer summer 
months.  My staff and I are trying to do our best to keep        
everyone up to date with what is going on here at the Club.  If 
you need more information regarding a tournament or have any 
ideas or suggestions, please either call the Golf Shop, refer to 
the Club App, or email me at cmartin@ccofpaducah.com.  Also, 
we have a lot of new faces in the Golf Shop this season.  Please 
make sure to check in anytime that you are going to play.   
 
I would like to thank our membership for following the new cart 
rules and helping to increase the health of our rough.  Also, I 
would like to point out a couple of easy maintenance practices 
that could be extremely beneficial to our turf conditions over the 
long and hot summer months.  First, please try to avoid walking 
or driving through areas on the golf course that have been 
marked off by directional signage.  Also, make sure to keep all 

four tires of your cart on the cart path whenever parking near a 
green or tee box.  When 1 or more tires are off the path in these 
areas the wear patterns increase.  Lastly, please try to fix all ball 
marks on the greens to help with the overall health of our bent 
grass putting surfaces. Thank you for your consideration in  
helping to maintain our wonderful facility. 
 
Member-Guest is right around the corner and for the lucky 60 
members that are in we are ready to let the fun begin.  Our 
Member-Guest has grown to be one of our most popular events, 
and currently we have 54 teams on the waiting list to get into the 
tournament.  There is some good news for those that are     
waiting to get in the field.  The Fall Classic is scheduled for   
October 13th-15th and those on the waitlist will get first right of 
refusal into the event. 
 
Lastly, it’s almost time to open the Short Game Area!  I would 
like to thank everyone for your patience as this much anticipated 
new amenity has grown in.  As soon as we have a firm opening 
date I will get that information out to our membership. 

 

Sincerely, Chad  

 

OFF THE TEE 
Chad Martin, PGA Director of Golf 

Congratulations to TEAM EXPERIENCE on their victory in the Youth vs. Experience Duel!  
 The series is now tied at 3 wins apiece for each side. 

mailto:cmartin@ccofpaducah.com


 

 

Summer has once again officially arrived with the passing of 
Memorial Day.  May was for the most part cool and wet but 
had some higher heat and humidity levels towards the middle 
of the month.  The extended forecast has our area in the 
above normal range for summer temperatures.  We can only 
hope that precipitation begins to ease up, so our staff can 
stop playing catch up and settle into our normal maintenance 
schedule. 
 
Our monthly summer venting process to the greens was  
completed on the 31st of May.  The process went well.  The 
process of venting the greens is crucial for the summer health 
of the bentgrass turf.  The solid tines used, make small holes 
in the greens that allow carbon dioxide to escape the        
rootzone and water and oxygen to enter.  During periods of 
warm, humid, and wet weather, like we are prone to having in 
western Kentucky, it is critical for us to be able to let the turf 
“breathe”.  The result will be a healthier stand of turf that can 
tolerate brutal summer conditions.  We also will be applying 
wetting agents to the greens every two weeks to help with 
even water distribution in the rootzone.  The wetting agents 
along with weekly topdressing should keep the surface firm 
and smooth.  The fans will be turned on soon to ensure that 

the microclimates on a few of the greens do not hurt the  
bentgrass quality on the putting surfaces. 
 
The light switch on the growth of the warm season turf has 
been turned on.  The zoysiagrass turf is now growing.  The 
cool, wet spring and general lack of sunlight has not allowed 
the warm season turf to grow to its potential.  Our plan is to 
fertilize the fairways and tees.  We also will be using a growth 
regulator on the fairways to allow some of the drain ways to 
recover by encouraging lateral growth.  Since the weather 
looks like it is going to finally cooperate, and we will be busy 
over the next couple weeks finishing spraying the rough, tee 
banks, bunkers, and green surrounds for unwanted weeds.  
As well, we hope to get into our routine mowing schedule.  
The course should come around quickly, without having rain 
interrupting working days!  The short game area is coming 
along nicely and should be opening soon.  The zoysiagrass is 
setting good roots and will start to get better turf density as 
the temperatures rise and stay consistent.  The sod work 
completed on number 8 should come in fast as well.  In the 
coming month, we will be adding more landscape plants,   
finishing the clay courts, and working on more tree issues 
around the course.  
 

The staff is still learning and working very hard to make up for 

the lost time due to the wet Spring.  We will be pushing     

forward to make sure the course is in the best shape possible 

for daily play and the Member/Guest at the end of the month. 

GREEN SCENE 
Shannon Watson, CGC Superintendent 

Short Game Area 
Opening Soon! 
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 SEPTEMBER 

1-Family Night Buffet 

3-Milkshake Mayhem 

4-All American Brunch & Couples Golf 

5-Last Splash Labor Day Luau & Golf Tournament 

6-Clubhouse Closed 

7-Last Men’s Night 

8-Crafting with Kids-Grandparent’s Day Crafts 
    LGA Fall Tournament 

9-Ladies Doubles Morning FUN Tournament 
   Glow Golf 

11-Grandparent’s Day Brunch 

17-Ice Cream Float Social & Year End Scramble 

18-All American Brunch 

22-New Member Mixer 

24-Fall Family Campout & Doubles Member-Guest 

25-Sunday Brunch Buffet 

29-LNO Fall Nights Event 

 AUGUST 

4-Thirsty Thursday 

5-International Beer Day BBQ 

6-Sr. Club Championship & Milkshake Mayhem 

7-Sr. Club Championship & All American Brunch 

13-Ladies Member Guest & CCP Family Cup 

14-All American Brunch & Couples Championship 

18-Thirsty Thursday 

20-Club Championships & Ice Cream Float Social 

21-Club Championships & All American Brunch 

27-CCP Concert Series:  Flights & Bites 

28-Sunday Brunch Buffet 

Mark Your Calendars! 
 

August & September Events 

 

SPECIAL NOTE 
   

As with all our events, your reservations in advance are extremely helpful and encouraged for proper planning and execution. The team 
puts forth great effort in producing all the themed events and dinners for you to attend, and your assistance is much appreciated.  



 

 

June tried her best to sneak up on us but here at CCP we were 
so ready for the summer events to kick up that we plan to hit the 
ground running!  
 
We kick off the summer events with Milkshake Mayhem 
poolside, this fun summer pool activity was enjoyed by adults & 
parents alike in 2021. Featuring two milkshake flavors and a full 
toppings bar and boozy selections for adults to indulge in as 
well. That night we will keep the party going with our CCP  
Concert Series: Tapas on the Terrace featuring Kayla Little. 
This will be Kayla’s first performance at the Club and she is very 
excited to perform while you enjoy tapas (small plates) and 
cocktail specials. Our All-American Breakfast Buffets will be 
available on the first and second Sundays of the month along 
with our Bar Bites Menu for quick and easy service whether you 
are enjoying family time in the dining room or on the golf course. 
LNO National Best Friends Day is fast approaching and what 
better way to commemorate friendship than enjoying appetizers, 
cocktails and commemorating with a photo booth? We will be 
hosting a second round of Spring Family Photo Shoots with 
Rachele Faye Hofer. This is a quick, easy and painless option 
for those families with little ones who have short time spans. 
This will be our 4th round of on-course photos with Rachele and 
the families are always so surprised with how fast and enjoyable 
the whole experience is. We conclude the month with our Last 
Sunday Brunch Buffet and Chef Wade continues to go above 
and beyond with these offerings. Make sure you don’t miss this 
month’s delicious brunch buffet. We are also very excited for our 

Pool Party Packages to be returning for 2022. We have taken 
all the stress out of summer birthdays with this great offering, 
see flyer for full details.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To conclude my article, I would like to remind members that your 
early RSVPs are what make our events great. Advanced RSVPs 
allow me to order products and décor geared towards your event 
and the more RSVPs I have, the more over-the-top our events 
can become. It seems that we have been cancelling a significant 
amount of events due to low participation and I would hate for 
this to become a trend.  
 

As always, feel free to reach out regarding all of your banquet & 
event needs!  

AROUND THE CLUB 
Whitney Stone-Leyhue, Dining Supervisor 

 & Event Coordinator 

It is a great pleasure to be here at Country Club of Paducah and 
I am enjoying working with the incredible staff and membership. 
I am finding my way around and many know we have started a 
new Menu for the summer months. It seems to be going very 
well and many options are being purchased. The staff has 
worked hard to make sure we are lifting the quality and I am   
being very conscious of our purchasing. 
 
With that in mind I have reestablished our relationship with   
Bennett Farms, Patty and I are talking about other local products 
we can buy as well. Great way for us to help the local economy 
and recourses in our Clubhouse. 
 

Pool is open and I feel confident we will be able to build around 
the area. We started off with a simple approach and hope to 
build it up as we go. It is a small area to work with in and we will 
do our best to give you the best service possible. 
 
Enjoy your Club and I will try to be visible often. I am happy to 
share conversations on suggestions and how we can best fit the 
needs of the membership. I appreciate being of service to you. 

IN THE KITCHEN 
Wade Simpson, Executive Chef 



 

 

Summer is finally here. Please take a moment to review and check all 
the different programs and events we will be offering at the Racquet 
Center for the month of June. 
 
NEW HOURS OF OPERATION 
MONDAY- THURSDAY 8am-8pm 
FRIDAY – SATURDAY 8am-2pm 
SUNDAY– Closed 
 

Our Fitness Center will remain open 24/7. However, with the new  
security cameras installed, members will be able to access the       
restrooms upstairs any time they need.  
 
NEW ONLINE BOOKING SYSTEM 
Court Reserve is now officially our platform to reserve tennis/pickleball 
courts as well as the ball machine. It is also a great way to stay      
informed about our programming, events coming   up as well as any 
facility closure that can be experienced due to weather and others. 
 

Please download the app “Court Reserve” and create your account. 

Also keep an eye on ‘the red dot” appearing on top of your screen for 

new announcements. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me or my 

staff if you have any questions regarding the booking system and how 

to get started. 

PICKLEBALL 
Our Introduction to Pickleball course held a couple weeks ago had 
great attendance. Thank you so much to all our members that        
participated.  We will be hosting another Intro to Pickleball on Tuesday 
June 21st from 6:00pm-7:15pm. This course is designed to teach you 
all the basics from scoring, court positioning, and basic strokes of the 
fastest growing sport in the country. Space is limited, and registration 
is needed. Please contact me for more information and to register. 
 

Don’t forget OPEN PLAY pickleball continues through out the summer 
on Mondays from 6:00pm-7:30pm.  
 
SUMMER CAMP 

There are still a few spots available for our all-day summer camp. Our 

summer camp is designed to keep kids active and outdoors through 

the day while learning skills from the sports of tennis and pickleball. 

We will also be swimming! To register and for more information please 

contact me at:                                                                                   

oimhoff@ccofpaducah.com or call 985-951-0209. 

 

JUNIOR TENNIS 

For our intermediate and advanced juniors, we will start our summer 

academy. We will be meeting Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays 

from 4:30pm-6:00pm. This program is designed for those juniors    

interested in playing high school tennis as well as local tournaments. 

 

 

 

 
 
ADULT TENNIS 
Our adult “walk in” clinics will continue through out the summer. These 
clinics are great to sharpen your skills, get in shape, and socialize with 
friends. 
 

WEDNESDAY- Ladies “A” Clinic 9:00am-10:30am 
THURSDAY – Ladies “B” Clinic 9:00am-10:30am 

THURSDAY – Men’s Night 6:00pm-7:30pm 
SATURDAY – Cardio Tennis 9:00am-10:00am 

SATURDAY- Intermediate Clinic 10:00am-11:00am 

We are also available for private and group lessons at your 
 preferable times. 
 
Our Men’s Singles and Doubles club championships are underway! 
There are some strong teams in the fields. Once we reach final stages 
of the tournament, information will be send  out when those finals will 
be played. 
 

Ladies’ Brunch & Tennis is back! On Friday June 3rd, we will be    

hosting this event from 9:00am-12:00pm. This event is a ladies’     

doubles round robin social. Join us for some fun tennis,  mimosas,  

and breakfast! Contact me to register. 

See you on the Courts! 

Oscar 

Congratulations to our own CCP 
junior tennis stars     Megan Gruber 
and Whitson McNeill.  They both 
competed in the High School     
Regionals this past week           
representing Tilghman High. 
 
Whitson McNeill-  
Boys Singles Runner-Up  
 
Megan Gruber-    
 Girls Doubles Runner-Up   
 

ON THE COURT 

& IN THE GYM 

SUMMER CAMP  
 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 8:30-3:00PM 
 

WEEK #1 JUNE 13-17 SOLD OUT 
 

WEEK #2 JUNE 20-24      WEEK #3 JUNE 27- 1 
WEEK #4 JULY 11-15       WEEK #5 JULY 18-22 



 

 

 

WELCOME to the Club! 
 

 
Associate 

 

Grace Cappock 
 

Social   
 

Adam & Kelly Groves 
(Colin & Sydney) 

Member News 

Thank You  
for holding an event in May 

 

 

Crissy Bundren - Edward Jones 
 

James Paxton - Paxton Media 
 

Dr. Paul Grumley - Top Drawer 
 

Nancy Powless - Powless Book Club 
 

Dr. Ted Borodofsky - 1st Investors 
 

Joe Framptom - Paducah Bank 
 

Kevin Kauffeld - Independence Bank 
 

Kyle Yancey - River Valley Ag Credit 
 

Dean Owen - Dean Owen CPA 
 

Doug Woods - Data Records Management 
 

Private Events: 
 

Kenny Hunt 
Molly Blythe 

Ann Boyd 
Steve Reid 

 
Luncheon Club: 

 

Kayla Page 

 

Member Milestones 
 

5 Years 
Joey Mayo 

Dr. Ben & Missy Brown 
Greg & Tammy Cook 

  

10 Years 
Dr. John & Natalie Ballert 

James Edward & Alex Banks 
Dr. Griffin & Sarah Bicking 
Justin & Natalie Edwards 

Drs. Thomas & Aimee Gruber 
Dr. William & Jennifer Adams III 

 
25 Years 
Jeff James 

Drs. Tim & Rosemary Shiben 
 

30 Years 
Dr. Joseph & Leslie Bassi 
Kevin & Melissa Nesbitt 

 

35 Years 
Basil & Genie Drossos 

 
40 Years 

John & Brenda Anderson, Jr. 
 

50 Years 
Mark & Debby Curtis 


